
104B Altona Avenue has requested a 2/3 Sewer refund due to watering the lawn in June.  They were 
surprised their sewer bill was increased due to watering. 

 

I explained sewer bills are based on metered water and they feel they should be granted a onetime 2/3 
sewer refund as they were unaware of this information. 

 

Current policy:   

If property owner waters lawn as does not want to pay sewer usage, they must purchase a lawn meter 
($169.38) from the city and have outside spigot plumbed to the meter.  Water from this meter will not 
be charged sewage. 

 

 

 


